COUNCIL MEETING OF MAY 3, 2010
www.bellefonte.net 
CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Bellefonte Borough Council was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Council President Frank Halderman in the Bellefonte Borough Municipal Building.  
Pledge of Allegiance:


Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Council remained standing for a moment of silence to remember Richard Ulrich who passed away.

ROLL CALL
Members Present:  
Wilson, Novak, Beigle, Dunne, Halderman
Members Excused: 
Dainty, Taylor, DeCusati, Hay
Officials Present:  
Ralph Stewart, Borough Manager

Don Holderman, Assistant Borough Manager 
Mayor Stanley Goldman




Staff Present:  


Guests:  
Howard Long, Ray Carroll, Rich & Kim Fornicola, Rita Snyder, Dennis McHugh, Ginny Newman, Patrick North, Eric Bernier, Nicki Hendrix, Rita Purnell, Wade Newman
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Beigle made a motion to approve the minutes of the Bellefonte Borough Council meeting of April 19, 2010.  Mrs. Dunne seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous to approve the minutes as presented.  
COMMUNICATIONS
WRITTEN
· A letter from Brandi Gummo and Kevin Korman, 142 West Bishop Street, requesting

the Borough considers changing a parking stall in front of the building they live in.  When pulling out of the driveway it is difficult to see when a large vehicle is parked in that parking space.  The request is to install a compact vehicle only sign.  


The letter was turned over to the Safety Committee for review and recommendation.

· A letter from Gary V. Hoover, Chair, The Charlie Company Welcome Home

Planning Committee, thanking the Mayor and Borough Staff for supporting the Charlie Company Welcome Home Parade.  

· A letter from Michael Maney, requesting free parking from 3:00 PM on Friday, May

21st, as well as on Saturday morning, May 22nd for those participating in the State Championships for Freestyle wrestling, which will be hosted at the Bellefonte High School on Saturday, May 22nd and Sunday, May 23rd. The participants will be in downtown Bellefonte to weigh in for their weights at the Bellefonte YMCA.

Mr. Beigle made a motion to approve this request.  Mrs. Dunne seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.

· A letter from Tim Nilson, Executive director, Seven Mountains EMS Council,

reminding Council that National Emergency Medical Services Week will be celebrated May 16th – 22nd, 2010.  


Mrs. Dunne made a motion to present the EMS Week Proclamation to the Bellefonte EMS at the Council meeting of May 17, 2010.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.  

· A letter from the Bellefonte Cruise Committee requesting parking passes for the use

of the parking lot owned by Chip Aikens.  The parking customers from that lot will be given parking passes to park in the municipal lot.  This happens annually.

Mr. Beigle made a motion to approve this request.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.

ORAL
· Eric Bernier, Service Development Manager, CATA addressed

Council.  Mr. Bernier thanked Council for the support of CATA and the bus service.  Mr. Bernier informed Council that a draft copy of the CATA budget is being circulated through participating municipalities for comment with the hope that it can be adopted by the CATA Board at the June CATA Board meeting.  He is requesting the support of the budget in the adoption or acceptance of the portion of the local share that is attributed to Bellefonte Borough.  There is a $440,000.00 local share that is required as part of CATA budget to leverage the state and federal money that CATA is eligible for.  The local share is divided up among the participating municipalities.  In the current year budget Bellefonte’s total share is $17,560.00.  Under the draft budget the share would increase by $56.00.  The budget year runs July 1st through June 30th, which is concurrent with PennDOT’s budget.  There is very little local share increase because CATA will not be able to expand service next year.
· Mayor Goldman presented a proclamation to Rita Snyder and the National

Association of Letter Carriers (AFL-CIO) proclaiming Saturday, May 8th, 2010, as “Stamp Out Hunger Day”.  


If you would like to participate in the food drive place food donations at your mailbox on Saturday, May 8th, and it will be picked up and delivered to various food banks.  Ms. Snyder pointed out that in 2009 the Bellefonte Area donated 16,971 pounds of food.  She feels this was very generous considering the economic times.  There is a tub in the post office lobby to place food donations.      
SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Authority Meeting Draft minutes from April 6, 2010 were in the packets for review.
· There was a problem with the tapes from the Planning Commission meeting of April

26, 2010 so there were no minutes to review.

· Mrs. Dunne and Mr. Beigle attended the Shared Services Committee Meeting of

April 28, 2010.      

MAYOR’S REPORT

· Mayor Goldman attended  the Mayor’s Meeting and reported that Bellefonte is very

well thought about in the state of Pennsylvania.  When Bellefonte is mentioned others talk about the Big Spring and other things.  Mayor Goldman attended various seminars and has the program available if anyone would like to review it.    
OFFICE OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS

CERTIFICATES OF APPROPRIATENESS
1) 120 West Curtin Street/Gary Lucas – replace porch windows, front doors and sidelights.
2) 105 West Curtin Street/Mark Watson – install new shed adjacent to existing shed at end of driveway.

3) 245 Rear West Linn Street/Shawna McKean – paint house using new colors (buff, brown and burgundy); replace roof on addition to match house; install shed (NOTE:  the fence part of the project was tabled while alternatives are explored and more information is provided.)

4) 204 West High Street/Pastor William Kovacic (Lifegate Baptist Church) – approval of existing (out of compliance) sign.

Mr. Beigle made a motion to approve all four Certificates of Appropriateness.  Mrs.

Dunne seconded the motion.   A voice vote was unanimous.

COMMITTEES

Building & Property – Mrs. Dunne was the Council representative to the Façade Improvement Grant program.  There was a meeting on Thursday, April, 29, 2010 and the results of the $10,000 grant pool will be provided at the Council meeting of May 17, 2010.  There is also a $30,000 grant that was signed by Mr. Halderman and will go back to the state to be fully executed.  

Mrs. Dunne made a motion to pay an invoice to Ameron Construction in the amount of $76,345.20 for the Talleyrand Park Expansion Project.  Mr. Beigle seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.


Mr. Stewart will contact Bob Jones from Coca-Cola to see if they are still willing to provide funding for a fence to be placed around the Big Spring.  An example was provided by Mr. Roger Herman several months ago.  Mr. Halderman would like the Building and Property Committee to review this.  

The Big Spring wall will be replaced in sections.  Currently work is being done on specifications.  There will be a pre-bid conference on site prior to bids being completed.

Finance and Government Performance – There is a Police Department overtime report for Council to review.  
Park & Recreation – Mr. Wilson made a motion to award the contract for the Talleyrand Park Restroom project to Haranin Construction in the amount of $34,200.00.  Mr. Beigle seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.  This project will take six weeks to complete and work will begin within the next two weeks.


There was an outside donation provided for Kepler Pool to cover last years expenses. The donation was given by Mr. Frank Wetzler.  The Bellefonte Family YMCA put forth much effort and provided a plan for the pool.  Mr. Wilson made a motion to move forward with opening Kepler Pool for the 2010 season.  Mr. Taylor seconded the motion.  Mr. Wilson amended the motion to state the vote will be for the approval of the Contract contingent on the approval of the other municipalities involved.  Mr. Beigle seconded that change to the motion.   Mr. Taylor and Mr. Hay were contacted by telephone.  A roll call vote was taken:  Wilson-yes; Taylor-yes; Hay-yes; Novak-yes; Beigle-yes; Dunne-yes; Halderman-no.  The motion was passed.  

After the meeting was concluded Ginny Newman and Richard Fornicola thanked Council for their support of Kepler Pool.     
Human Resources – Mrs. Dunne made a motion to approve Dr. Cathy Brachbill to the Library Board representing Bellefonte Borough.   Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.

Mr. Stewart will be on vacation from May 10 -- 21, but will attend the Tax Collection Committee meeting on May 12th and an Energy Summit in Lewisburg on the 19th.  

Safety – A facilitator attended the Fire Service meeting on Wednesday, April 28th, 2010.  The existing draft was modified.  It will be a two-year interim agreement while the Task Force is established and takes on the task of looking at the future of fire services in the Bellefonte region.  Notes were received from the facilitator and were forwarded to the Borough Solicitor.  The other municipalities are instructed to do the same.  The goal is to be sure it meets an inter-governmental agreement under that act.  Once that is done things will move forward.  
Water/Sanitation – Mr. Beigle had nothing to report.  
Mrs. Dunne questioned the membrane discussion from the Authority minutes.  She wanted to know if that has anything to do with microbial fuel cell and generating electricity, which it does not.  Council members would like a tour of the Wastewater Treatment Plant so they better understand what goes on.

Mr. Stewart mentioned that proposals are being received regarding lease terms for purchasing trash containers.  The truck has been ordered.  

Streets – Mr. Beigle made a motion to move ahead with the Sidewalk Ordinance Amendments to the advertising stage.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.  

Energy & Environmental Conservation – There was no report.
OLD BUSINESS
· The 2010 CDBG Application is due June 4, 2010.  The intention is to write the

application with the distribution of funding going to the downtown historic buildings to help fund their sprinkler systems.  Another options is the Waterfront District.  Council will discuss this at the work session of May 17, 2010.      

· Mr. Beigle made a motion to approve Ordinance 04192010-01, Zoning Changes for

Places of Worship, as submitted.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  Mrs. Dunne would like the wording changed on the ordinance where it states “Central Business District which contains the following districts…”  Each district should be listed separate because they are not included in the Central Business District.  There may be parking requirements depending on where the use is located.  A voice vote was unanimous.

· Saturday, May 1, 2010, was the dedication of the John Montgomery Ward Lane

named after the Hall of Fame pitcher that was born in Bellefonte.     

· A meeting was held with Rodney Beard and Mr. Wiser.  Mr. Stewart, Mr. Holderman,  Harry Burd and Russell Shuey attended the meeting as well.  The meeting went well and things are progressing.       
NEW BUSINESS

· Mrs. Dunne made a motion to adopt the Resolution considering H.R. 3007 Local

Fiscal Assistance Act.  Mr. Beigle seconded the motion.  This resolution would help all local municipalities recover funds.  A voice vote was unanimous.     

· Mr. Beigle made a motion to authorize Mr. Stewart to write a letter to State

Representatives objecting to House Bill 2431.  Mrs. Dunne seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous. 
ADJOURNMENT

· With no other business to come before Council Mr. Novak made a motion to

adjourn the meeting of May 3, 2010 at 8:55 PM.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion.  A voice vote was unanimous.
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